STATE OF CONNECTICUT
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

2800 BERLIN TURNPIKE, P.O. BOX 317546
NEWINGTON, CONNECTICUT 06131-7346
Phone:

January 23, 2015

Ms. Jacqueline Gardell

Project Manager

The Connecticut Light & Power Company
56 Prospect Street

Hartford, CT 06103

Dear Ms. Gardell:

Subject: Evaluation of the Three Proposed Transmission Line Route Variations from Cos Cob
Substation to Greenwich Substation

The Department of Transportation (Department) has reviewed The Connecticut Light & Power
Company’s (CL&P) proposal for three route variations of the new 115 kilovolt transmission lines from
the Cos Cob Substation to the Greenwich Substation in Connecticut. The three proposed route variations
reviewed by the Department were the North Easement, Middle Easement and South Easement.

As CL&P may be aware, the State is currently in the preliminary stages of outlining the vision for
an improved transportation systen. One of the key components of this vision will be to address the traffic
congestion in the southwestern portion of the State, which includes Greenwich. Therefore, the
Department does not endorse the utilization of the 195 corridor or the New Haven line cotridor when
there are other viable alternatives.

The North Easements would have a serious detrimental impact to the Department and Metro-North
Railroad (MNR). Any construction activities associated with the installation of overhead or underground
transmission lines within 25 feet of the tracks would require a shutdown of the tracks and/or work could
only be done at night. Based on the severity of the impact to the railroad facilities, a License Agreement
with the Department’s Office of Rails and a License Agreement and/or entry permit with MNR would be
required.

Both the Middle Easement and South Easement are undesirable since they would prevent the
Department from making improvements to I-95. Thus, for the Department to ensure that its interests are
protected an Encroachment Agreement between CL&P and the Department would be required. Certainly,
adoption of the Middle Easement or the South Easement route for the transmission facility may create a
situation whereby CL&P would be required to relocate the newly installed transmission facility at its
expense in the future.

In both the Middle Easement and South Easement routes, the transmission facilities would impede
the nonaccess lines of Interstate 95, The Departiment’s Utility Accommodation Manual states that a utility
facility shall not be permitted longitudinally within the right of way of a limited access highway.
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Ms. Jacqueline Gardell -2- January 23, 2015

Additional information concerning the established criteria for the longitudinal installation of utility
facilities within the right of way of limited access is provided in the Department’s publication entitled,
“Utility Accommodation Manual,” dated February 2009, which is available on-line at
http//www.ct.gov/dot/lib/dot/documents/dutilitics/ ACCOMMODATION. pdf.

In summary, the Department has concluded that all three of these proposed route variations are not
desirable. ‘

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact Mr. Sohrab Afrazi,
Transportation Principal Engineer, Utilities Section, at (§60) 594-3262.

Vervtruby-yqurs,
'/P
Q YW S

Thomas A. Harley, P.E.
Chief Engineer
Bureau of Engineering and Construction




JI 00 A J0 SESOTHN NOISSADSIA U0 e ———

1984 Joor A0 LT fe]

002 =1 3TVOS k speosed

o ¥ 30 1 oBeg ) wokese Juawases unog . —_—-
sseyoingeey {4 Juaweses alpp TIIINT
JUIGSET YHON oo

UCHRFANS YIIMUSID
) UeREIEQNS qed $00
aul Jomod pesodoad

odAL oseyning
_ sjaaed

puaba SHINOY TYALJZONOD




¥L0Z €0 LOO 31¥a qﬁzo SESOdING NOISSADSIA YO mumm————

- . . 2] a0t ool fielirg L
002 =.,1 3708 82 Ad NMvad spated |

b 107 obied weuRsey WIBSEF LANGS -
; ossyomd 994 {7 7] UDWISET 2PPIN -

UCHRISONS YDIMUIDIS

o) uopmIsang 403 509 S puobe SELACY TYALIADNOD

ad£] aseyo:ng WDWRSRT YHON 1o

QUIT JOMO¢ POSOdOI

Lo'LaoL




PLOZ 20400 FVa SESOANNd NOISSADSIA HO mumm————

= 1+ : 1924 00% oot o6z o
Q02 =.1:37v0S S2 A8 NMYYA s[poey
nRwesey wRwaseg yineg " T

eseyung eag [~ 74 uRwase] PRIy TIITNT
odk), aSBySang JUSWISET YUON

o somsans 909 505 Sieded SHLOOYM TYNLAZDONOD
aur .‘_Qsom pasodold —Ucmmml_

102901

Ls90L




E

UOLISGNS UD|MUDDLD
01 UONEISANS oD SO0
Ul JoMod posodod

T
990800

NG SESOdINd NOISSNDEIC ¥O. s emm—" -

W2 ooy floi0>4 feerd o

sfeaIey : :

wwesey uaRaseg yinog [T

aseYsIng 994 “ Va \m wanese] Ippiy -
odk) aseysing WRWISE] YUON (DI

S99%d  pusbo SELNOY TYAIJEINOD




Connecticut Department of

ENERGY &
ENVIRONMENTAL
PROTECTION

August 1, 2014

Amanda Mayhew

The Connecticut Light And Power Company
107 Seldon Street

Berlin, CT 06037

amanda.mayhew@nu.com

Project: CL&P Greenwich Substation and Line Project in Greenwich
NDDB Determination No.: 201407467

Dear Amanda Mayhew,

I have reviewed Natural Diversity Data Base maps and files regarding the area delineated on the map
provided for the proposed CL&P Greenwich Substation and Line Project in Greenwich,
Connecticut. | do not anticipate negative impacts to State-listed species (RCSA Sec. 26-306) resulting
from your proposed activity at the site. This determination is good for one year. Please re-submit an
NDDB Request for Review if the scope of work changes or if work has not begun on this project by
August 1, 2015.

Natural Diversity Data Base information includes all information regarding critical biological resources
available to us at the time of the request. This information is a compilation of data collected over the
years by the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection’s Natural History Survey and
cooperating units of DEEP, private conservation groups and the scientific community. This information
is not necessarily the result of comprehensive or site-specific field investigations. Consultations with the
Data Base should not be substitutes for on-site surveys required for environmental assessments. Current
research projects and new contributors continue to identify additional populations of species and locations
of habitats of concern, as well as, enhance existing data. Such new information is incorporated into the
Data Base as it becomes available. The result of this review does not preclude the possibility that listed
species may be encountered on site and that additional action may be necessary to remain in compliance
with certain state permits.

Please contact me if you have further questions at (860) 424-3592, or dawn.mckay@ct.gov . Thank you
for consulting the Natural Diversity Data Base.

Sincerely,

%.X,u\,\--\ M. \lf’mﬁk-

Dawn M. McKay
Environmental Analyst 3

79 Elm Street, Hartford, CT 06106-5127
www.ct.gov/deep
Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer
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United States Department of the Interior

FISH AND WILDLIFE SERVICE

New England Field Office
70 Commercial Street, Suite 300
Concord, NH 03301-5087
http://www.fws.gov/newengland

January 7, 2015
To Whom It May Concern:

This project was reviewed for the presence of federally listed or proposed, threatened or
endangered species or critical habitat per instructions provided on the U.S. Fish and Wildlife
Service’s New England Field Office website:

hitp:/fwww.fws. gov/newengland/EndangeredSpec-Consultation. htm (accessed January 2015)

Based on information currently available to us, no federally listed or proposed, threatened or
endangered species or critical habitat under the jurisdiction of the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service
are known to occur in the project area(s). Preparation of a Biological Assessment or further
consultation with us under section 7 of the Endangered Species Act is not required. No further
Endangered Species Act coordination is necessary for a period of one year from the date of this
letter, unless additional information on listed or proposed species becomes available.

Thank you for your cooperation. Please contact Maria Tur of this office at 603-223-2541 if we
can be of further assistance.

Sincerely yours,

Thomas R. Chapm
Supervisor
New England Field Office
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June 2, 2015

Mr. Justin Adams
Eversource Energy
107 Selden Street
Berlin, CT 06037

Subject: Proposed Substation and Transmission Line Project
Greenwich, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Adams:

The State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) is in receipt of your request for our comments on the potential
effects of the referenced project on historic properties received April 20, 2015. SHPO understands that
Eversource Energy has completed a cultural resources review of a proposed 115-kilovolt bulk substation and
associated underground transmission supply line that would extend 2.3 miles from the Cos Cob Substation on
Sound Shore Drive to 290 Railroad Avenue. The proposed project is being planned to better serve customers by
reducing overloads on current system equipment.

SHPO also understands that three routes are under current consideration: the Preferred Route, the Northern
Route, and the Southern Route. The Northern Route is situated with or adjacent to several districts and
individual properties listed on the National Register of Historic Places (NRHP). The proposed Southern and
Preferred Routes are located adjacent to a single property listed on the NRHP, the Cos Cob Railroad Station.
Because the proposed substation is situated at an appreciable distance from any of these historic properties and
the transmission line will be buried, SHPO does not anticipate permanent impacts to the identified historic
properties. This office does recommend, however, that extreme caution be exercised during vibration producing
activities within those portions of the project corridors situated within or in close proximity to any of the
properties listed on the NRHP. SHPO also acknowledges that the proposed Northern Route underground
transmission corridor is situated within previously disturbed rights-of-way that are unlikely to impact significant
archeological deposits. The Southern and Preferred Routes are situated in close proximity to previously recorded
sites 51-49 and 51-55. Based on the known archaeological resources in the region and the environmental
characteristics of the project corridor, it is SHPO’s opinion that intact and relatively level well-drained soils
within the Area of Potential Effect have an elevated potential to contain significant archaeological resources. We
are therefore requesting that a professional archaeological reconnaissance survey be completed prior to
construction. Subsurface testing should evaluate all areas of anticipated ground disturbance within the identified
intact and archeologically sensitive soils. All work should be in compliance with our Environmental Review
Primer for Connecticut’s Archaeological Resources and no construction or other project-related ground
disturbance should be initiated until SHPO has had an opportunity to review and comment upon the requested
survey.

This office appreciates the opportunity to review and comment upon this project. These comments are provided
in accordance with the Connecticut Environmental Policy Act. For additional information, please contact
Catherine Labadia, Environmental Reviewer, at (860) 256-2764 or catherine.labadia@ct.gov.

Sincerely,
) e hY
/\ ‘ % g\
X! A
1\/ ,CU%\ : e
Mary B. Dunne

Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer

State Historic Preservation Office
One Constitution Plaza | Hartford, CT 06103 | P: 860.256.2800 | Cultureandtourism.org
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TOWN OF

GREENWICH

Town Hall ¢ 101 Field Point Road ¢ Greenwich, CT 06830

Inland Wetlands
and
Watercourses Agency
(203) 622-7736

Michael N. Chambers (Fax) (203) 622-7764

Director

March 27, 2015

Justin W. Adams
Environmental Affairs
Eversource Energy
107 Selden Street
Berlin, CT 06037

Re: Eversource Energy Greenwich Substation and Transmission Line Project

Dear Mr. Adams:

The Greenwich Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Agency (the Agency) is providing the
following comments in response to the information contained in the February 2015 Municipal
Consultation Filing report on Eversource Energy’s Greenwich Substation and Transmission Line
Project (the Project). The Agency considered the Project at its February 23 and March 23, 2015
regular monthly meetings. Agency members reviewed the February 2015 Municipal
Consultation Filing report as they considered what questions, comments, concerns, and
recommendations they wished to submit to Eversource Energy regarding the preliminary project
design. At the conclusion of its discussion at the March 23" meeting, the Agency voted
unanimously to approve the submission of the following comments in response to the Municipal
Consultation Filing:

Greenwich Substation at 290 Railroad Avenue

There are no wetlands or watercourses on the 290 Railroad Avenue property or within its 100
Upland Review Area. Horseneck Brook, the closest wetland or watercourse to the site, is about
120° to the southwest. The Agency finds that the substation can be constructed without impact
to Horseneck Brook and other off-site wetland and watercourse areas if standard erosion and
sedimentation control measures are employed during the Project, with particular attention paid to
isolating the catch basins and drain lines that exist on the site so they do not become conduits for
sediment or other waterborne material to bypass the perimeter erosion controls.

An Equal Opportunity Employer, M/F/H



Transmission Line

The Municipal Consultation Filing report describes a number of alternative routes that were
considered for connecting the Sound Shore Drive substation with the new Greenwich substation.
The “Preferred Route with Horizontal Directional Drilling (HDD)” appears to the Agency to
pose the least potential of causing adverse wetland impacts out of all of the alternatives,
including the open trench variant of the Preferred Route, which would require coffer damming
across Indian Harbor north of Davis Avenue. The following comments refer to the “Preferred
Route with HDD” alternative:

1.

There is a pocket wetland at the northeast end of Kinsman Lane on the Town of Greenwich
Public Works garage property (100 Field Point Road). This wetland is described in IWWA
Application #2005-112 as a rocky, wooded wetland that has been impacted by surrounding
land uses.

e Eversource Energy should develop an erosion and sedimentation control plan designed
specifically for this site that will protect this wetland from all sediment inputs. This plan
should include measures to control the slurry from the HDD operation and to properly
filter water that is pumped from open trench excavations.

The Municipal Consultation Filing report describes the work corridor for trenching will be
24’ wide (p.I-4), the trenches will be 8 — 10” deep (p.G-5) and up to 5° wide where shoring is
needed (p.I-7), and the splice vaults that will be placed every 2,000 — 2,800 feet require
excavations 12” wide x 24’ long x 12’ deep.

e Appropriate measures for excavation dewatering, inlet protection, spill prevention, and
preservation of existing woody vegetation in the vicinity of wetlands and watercourses
are among the key components of the erosion and sedimentation control plan the Agency
expects to see prior to the commencement of construction. Provisions should also be
made to isolate the primary and secondary Construction Support Areas (p.I-5) with
appropriate E&S controls, anti-tracking pads, etc. The Agency would like to review any
details of these and the other E&S measures that will be employed during this project that
Eversource Energy can provide prior to the completion of its “Development and
Management Plan” (p.ES-8, G-1).

The Municipal Consultation Filing report states that Eversource Energy will “work closely
with Town officials and affected private landowners to develop an appropriate plan to be
implemented at the completion of the project [to restore vegetation impacted by removals or
pruning]}” (p.G-10).

e The Agency expects Eversource Energy to restore affected vegetation in the vicinity of
wetlands and watercourses as soon as the work in each of these areas has been finished,
not at the end of the Project.



4. Agency members and IWWA staff make regular inspection trips around Town and, in doing
so, may happen to observe construction practices related to the installation of the substation
or transmission lines that might be revised in order to better protect wetlands and
watercourses, such as silt fencing that needs maintenance or trenches being dewatered by a
method that is not adequately filtering out sediment.

e The Agency expects that Eversource Energy will promptly address any such concerns
that the Agency may bring to its attention. In order to facilitate communications, the
Agency would like Eversource Energy to provide it with contact information for an
individual who can be reached with any issues that may arise and who has the authority
to ensure a response to address such issues.

[Note: The Agency was informed at its March 23, 2015 meeting that Justin W. Adams
will serve as the Agency’s point of contact with Eversource Energy during this project.
Mr. Adams’ title is Senior Licensing and Permitting Specialist, Environmental Affairs
and his contact information is Eversource Energy, 107 Selden Street, Berlin, CT 06037 /
(860) 839-8373 / justin.adams@eversource.com|

Please share the Agency’s comments with the Connecticut Siting Council. The Agency looks
forward to continued cooperation with Eversource Energy during implementation of this Project.

Sincerely,

Aéwg
obert E. Clal;Si

Acting Director

c: Peter Tesei, First Selectman



